
        SCOPING NOTICE   
 
The Shenzhen Energy Group Co., Ltd. of China (SEC) in collaboration 

with the Volta River Authority (VRA) intends to develop a 2×350MW 

supercritical coal-fired generating units (including affiliated coal 

handling terminal), at Ekumfi within the coastal areas of the Ekumfi 

District in the Central Region of Ghana. This project is known as the “2 x 

350MW Supercritical Coal Fired Power Plant” and represents the first 

phase of the development which is to be further expanded either by a 

4×350MW (or 2×600MW) supercritical coal-fired generating units.  

 
Notice of the proposed “2 x 350MW Supercritical Coal Fired Power 
Plant”” is hereby served for public information, as required under the 

procedures for the conduct of EIA in accordance with Regulation 15(1) of 
LI. 1652. 
 
Any person(s) who have an interest, concern, or special knowledge 
relating to potential environmental effects of the proposed undertaking 
may contact or submit such concerns to the VRA, Shenzhen Energy 
Ghana and the EPA.   
 
Below are the contact addresses: 

 
1. The Chief Executive              3.  The Executive Director 
Volta River Authority             Environmental Protection Agency  
P. O. Box MB 77, Accra                  P. O. Box M 326, Accra  
Tel No: +233-302-664941-9   Tel No: +233-302-664697/8 
Fax:     +233-30-2662610   Fax No: +233-302-662690 

    Email: chiefx@vra.com                Email: info@epa,gov.gh 

2. The Deputy Manager, 
Shenzhen Energy Ghana  
Coal Fired Pre-project Office 
Private Mail Bag 267,  
Community 1 Post Office 
Tema, Ghana 
Tel: +233 544343449 

 

 

Not later than 31
st

 January, 2016 

mailto:info@epa,gov.gh

